
To whom it concerns. 
I am emailing with the utmost huge rejections to the planning permission that has once 
again been requested for the quarry. 
Firstly, I have absolutely no idea why anyone would want to have such a huge mess in an 
otherwise beautiful area. 
Dumping these mounds of sand and grit here will cause irreversible damage to wildlife 
and cattle in the local area. 
Given the materials that are hoping to be placed in the area, it’s an absolute outrage 
that the fact that the Silica dust that will be being produced isn’t being taken as an 
emediate refusal point. This dust causes FAITAL lung disease. Not only will this be an 
incurable issue for live stock but take even a moment to consider the impact this dust 
will have on residents. 
There are at least 5 schools that will all be in danger of these dust particles. This is 5 
schools that are meant to be teaching and safeguarding our children. By attending such 
schools, if the quarry is to go ahead, we will be placing our children in imminent danger 
and risk of long lasting damage to their tiny lungs. The fact that peoples homes, work 
places, schools, playing areas will all be destroyed by this dust in the air, should surely 
mean that this goes down as an immense health and safety risk factor for allowing this 
to continue? 
Given that this has been refused on several occasions, i simply do not know or 
understand how or why it is that this has been allowed to be submitted once again! 
There is no new evidence to suggest any major health and safety alterations that would 
prevent astronomical increase in large vehicle activity in the area. Similarly, there is no 
evidence to support the air safety and quality of the areas current state. The entire of 
Cookley, Wolverly, caunsall and near by areas of Kidderminster such as Sion hill and 
broadwaters  would all be a risk of major health risks which would then in turn have an 
adverse impact on our already strained nhs due to the thousands of people who would 
need to seek continued medical support as a result of breathing in such harmful 
substances. 
Children who attend Wolverly highschool are already considered to have an unsafe 
route to attend school and have buses placed on to allow them a safer route to attend 
the school. By adding huge HGVs to the same route which hundreds of children need to 
take will be a certain way of increasing the monumental risks to attending school. Given 
that all children have the legal right to attend full time school, the health and safety of 
these children, staff, parents and carers will be an constant risk resulting in an 
inhumane knowledge of depletion to our respiratory systems. 
Given that there is no feasible way of controlling any dust substances entering the air 
and water systems in the immediate and local area, doesn’t this then go against the 
Environmental protection act 1990 regarding the concentration of substances that may 
be released and the characteristics of the substances that may be released. Given that 
the amount of air pollution will be of such a huge concern, the fact that the polluted air 
will also knowingly cause lung damage alone should be enough to refuse the Quarry. 
 
Lisa Wheeler 


